

Student Council Meeting



DATE: 19th March 2024

School Council Minutes

PUPILS PRESENT	STAFF PRESENT
Leo G – 3A Lilly F – 3D Rio Y – 3L Alfie B – 3M Marcel Z – 3T Sienna R – 4B	Nick Riggs – SMSC Lead & Teacher Rachel Lillford – Emotional Wellbeing Assistant Sam Newby – Learning & Behaviour Support Mentor Nicky Way – Admin, Minutes

OUTCOMES FROM PREVIOUS MEETING

Nick asked if the situation with staff unlocking the toilets before knocking had improved – Sienna replied that it had improved.

Nick spoke with Aaron regarding the Dungeons and Dragons as part of the Rewards, Aaron will look into this.

Nick discussed the new Skate 3 game for PS3, this can't be purchased until the next financial year, which will be in April.

Nick has produced the SMSC posters and are just waiting to be laminated, there are enough for every room in the school.

Nick asked the students if they or anyone in their class had anything they would like to bring up in the meeting.

Rio – Suggestions/Issues from 3L

Nothing

Lilly – Suggestions/Issues from 3D

Nothing

Leo – Suggestions/Issues from 3A

His tutor group made the suggestion of 'proper' football cards and not the stickers for Epraise. Nick will speak with Aaron Wedgwood.

3A would also like more gym equipment such as dumbbells. Nick will speak with Terry Dearness but doesn't think this will be approved as dumbbells can easily be dropped causing injury.

3A would like a new updated Spiderman Game for PS4. Nick will look into this after Easter.

Student Council Meeting



Another student from 3A wanted a Lego Club as part of the Rewards on a Friday afternoon – Nick and Rachel advised that there is a Lego Club already but only in the Rowan Building which the Main School doesn't have access to. Nick will speak with Aaron Wedgwood.

Alfie – Suggestions/Issues from 3M

3M made a brilliant suggestion for a poster to be designed and displayed around Rowan and the Main School reminding students that breaking windows etc will come out of the Rewards budget. Nick thought this was a great idea and suggested that 3M design the poster - this will have more of an impact on the students. Once the poster is finished, please email it to Nick.

3M also wanted a Tuck Shop. Nick said that the school used to have a Tuck Shop but wasn't popular as most of the students used to buy things from the shop and the canteen offers fruit and toast during break. Nick said for Alfie to speak with his tutor group to find out what things they would like to have in the Tuck Shop.

Another suggestion was that students could have a hot chocolate drink. Rachel said that for Health and Safety reasons this wouldn't be appropriate serving from the Canteen. It was then suggested if it could become part of the Rewards on a Friday afternoon during the cold winter months.

3M would also like tomato sauce to be available in the canteen. Some students said this was already available – Nick will speak with Julie in the Canteen to clarify.

Alfie said the newsletter was ready but was struggling to get the pictures off the IPADs – Nick advised Alfie to speak with Ross Fincham who will happily help him.

Sienna – Suggestions/Issues from 4B

Nothing

Marcel – Suggestions/Issues from 3T

This was his first time in a Student Council Meeting and didn't have anything to discuss.

Nick thanked everyone for coming to the meeting.

ACTIONS FOR NEXT MEETING

- Nick to speak with Aaron about the football cards for Epraise and Lego Club for the Main School. Also, to look into students having a hot chocolate drink during the cold winter months as part of the Rewards on a Friday PM.
- Nick to speak with Terry about more gym equipment.

Student Council Meeting



- Nick to look into getting updated Spiderman game for PS4.
- Nick to speak with Julie in the kitchen to ask tomato sauce is available.

MINUTES SENT TO ALL PUPILS	MINUTES SENT TO ALL STAFF
----------------------------	---------------------------